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Thursday 29th February 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am writing to inform you about some important changes in Dolphin’s class. I would like to thank you 
for your patience during this time of change, please be reassured every careful decision we have made 
has always been in the best interest of the children. 

It is with regret I am informing you that Miss Dixon has resigned from her position as class teacher, 
finishing with us at Easter. I know this will cause some unrest, but some things are out of our control. 
We wish Miss Dixon all the very best for the future and thank her for her time at Warboys Primary 
Academy.  

With this in mind, we are unable to continue the model of Mrs Myles-Gardiner and Mrs Hamman job 
sharing in EYFS, due to SEND demands across the school.  This will enable Mrs Myles-Gardiner to 
continue her work as SEN Coordinator.  We have therefore taken the careful decision to introduce and 
warmly welcome Mrs Ivanka to Dolphin’s class. Mrs Ivanka comes with extensive experience in the 
EYFS setting and sound knowledge working with pupils with additional needs. This week she has been 
supporting, shadowing, and getting to know the class and staff in readiness to start as from next week. 

For continuity Mrs Myles-Gardiner and Mrs Hamman will continue to meet with Dolphin’s parents, for 
the up-and-coming parents evening on the 12th and 13th March.  Mrs Ivanka will also be available to 
meet with you as your child’s new class teacher. 

Please rest assured that our primary focus has always remained on providing the best quality teaching 
and learning experience for all our pupils. We are committed to ensuring that the provision is also well 
equipped in supporting your child’s educational journey. We have recently taken delivery of new 
furniture and play equipment, with thanks to the Trust for financing the project and Mrs Wales (EYFS 
lead across the Trust) for coordinating and sourcing the right equipment to enhance the provision. 

We understand that changes in staffing can be concerning, but please be assured that we are 
dedicated to maintaining the high standards of teaching and learning that our school is known for. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Kind regards 

 

Mr Stuart Mallott 
Principal 
 


